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There are several ongoing minor works projects and maintenance works happening at Concord High School. 
Routine maintenance also continues as usual.

The following work has been completed during the school holidays: 

	■ Repairs to timber ceiling in Library.

	■ Minor electrical rectification works after Electrical Distribution board upgrade by Public works.

	■ Carpet replacement level one of C block movement areas and adjoining classrooms; similar area of level one 
D block. 

	■ Painting of level one of C Block and half of top-level D Block including the handrail between floors. 

	■ Acrylic painting of multi sports court area in oval area (table tennis, volleyball and hand ball games) 

	■ Re-grout of pebblecrete around the canteen and seating area to remove trip hazards. 

	■ Bird proofing to covered outdoor learning area (COLA). 

Due to wet weather, the Building A roof replacement was unable to be completed in the school holidays and is 
expected to be completed by 31 October 2022.

The following projects are in the procurement stage: 

	■ Covered shade structure and tiered seating for sports oval. 

	■ Upgrade to the student toilets. 

	■ Installation of BBQ area for student use. 

Concord High School upgrade

The project team for the Concord High School upgrade is working to ensure the current minor works taking 
place at the school are considered, where possible in the design for the upgrade project. More information will be 
shared about this project as it progresses. All updates will be distributed through the school, and can be found on 
our website edu.nsw.link/CHSupgrade. 
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